
 

 
MEETING DATE: August 11, 2025  

 
SUBJECT/TITLE: RESOLUTION AWARDING A CONTRACT TO VEIT & COMPANY, INC. FOR THE KEENE 
CREEK RESILIENCY-IRVING PARK BIOFILTRATION BASIN PROEJCT, CITY PROJET NO. 2118, IN THE 
AMOUNT OF $425,393.00.  

 
SUBMITTED BY: Nathan Bruno, Public Works and Utilities, Engineering Division 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION: Approve 

 
BOARD/COMMISSION/COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION: N/A 

 
PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION:  
July 15, 2024: Council approved entering into a Project Partnership Agreement with the United States Army 
Corps of Engineers.  
 
February 13, 2023: Council approved an agreement with the engineering consultant for design services.  
 
September 26, 2022: Council approved entering into a grant agreement with the Great Lakes Commission. 
 
May 9, 2022: Council approved applying for a grant agreement with the Great Lakes Commission. 
 

 
BACKGROUND: This resolution will authorize City Officials to enter into a contract for the Keene Creek 
Resiliency-Irving Park Biofiltration Basin project with Veit & Company, Inc. in the amount of $425,393.00.  Veit & 
Company, Inc. was the lowest responsible bidder of the five companies that responded. The project will divert 
and treat stormwater runoff from the storm sewer in 57th Ave, draining over 15 acres of the surrounding 
neighborhood, before it is discharged to Keene Creek. Keene Creek is impaired by e. coli and the stormwater 
basin is designed to filter the stormwater to remove e. coli. The basin will also remove sediment, trash, and 
other pollutants, as well as help the City comply with state MS4 stormwater discharge requirements.  

 
 

BUDGET/FISCAL IMPACT: The working fund of this project is Stormwater Utility Fund (535), and Federal 
Grant funds. This project was budgeted for FY2025.  

 
OPTIONS: Approve or delay capital improvements.  

 
NECESSARY ACTION: Approve award of contract 

 
ATTACHMENTS: Bid tabulation, location map 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Council Agenda Item 25-0646R 


